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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana 70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax     (225) 387-4742








March 7, 2018





A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at the Office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, 
March 7, 2018.  President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order.  President John Grezaffi declared a quorum present, and Mrs. Janice Jarreau called the roll.  The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Glenn Angelle


Iberia

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge
Kenneth Gordon


West Baton Rouge

John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee 
Spencer Harvey


Ascension

Daniel Hebert


Iberville

Karen Jewell


Iberville



Harry Marionneaux


Iberville 
Earl Matherne


Assumption
Jody Meche



St. Martin

Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee
Absent: 

Pamela Burleigh


St. Landry 

Moise LeBlanc


St. Martin

Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING


Cecil Tessier


Assistant Executive Director

Richard Sparks


Levee Board Operations Superintendent

Tony German


CPRA

William Tyson


Executive Director

Nicholas Rockforte


Levee Board Attorney

Janice Jarreau


Administrative Program Manager
Tiffany Weber


Administrative Program Specialist
Crissi Canezaro


Administrative Program Specialist

Kristy Jewell


Human Resource Analyst

                                                                    * * * * *
President John Grezaffi asked the board to add an item to the agenda relative to a request for right of entry from the Corps of Engineers on the West Guide.  Commissioner Jody Meche moved, seconded by Commissioner Glenn Angelle and unanimously carried to add this item to the agenda as requested.  

President Grezaffi asked for public comments.  Commissioner Jody Meche said he is still concerned with the road situation where neither DOTD or the Corps of Engineers are taking the responsibility for it.  Mr. Tyson told Commissioner Meche that he asked the Corps to look at it, but the Corps said it was not part of a levee feature and they will not do the work.   

                                                                    * * * * *

After review of the Minutes of the January 10, 2018 meeting, Commissioner Glenn Angelle moved, seconded by Commissioner Spencer Harvey and unanimously carried to approve the minutes as presented and to publish the minutes in the official journal.
                                                                    * * * * *
Mr. Will Tyson gave the commissioners an update on the river stages.  He said it is at 38.4 today in Baton Rouge, and 55.7 at the Red River Landing.  It is currently scheduled to crest on March 20th.  Mr. Tyson said the Corps will probably send some water from the Mississippi to the Atchafalaya, and the Bonnet Carre will start opening tomorrow.  

Mr. Tyson proposed a right of entry request from the Corps of Engineers to work on two additional slides at W64 and W85A.  Commissioner Glenn Angelle moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to approve the request.  He said we have a document to be signed by the President and legal counsel on the mowing corridor, and they recommended it be approved.  

                                                                    * * * * *

A meeting of the Equipment Committee of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at 4:00 p.m., Wednesday, February 28, 2018 at the Board Office in Port Allen, Louisiana.  Commissioner Moise LeBlanc called the meeting to order.  The following members were present:

Moise LeBlanc, Chairman

Nickie Rockforte, 2nd Vice Chairman

Glenn Angelle, Member

Harry Marionneaux, Member

Earl Matherne, Member

Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Member

John Grezaffi, Ex-officio Member

Absent:

None

Also Present:

Nicholas Rockforte, Board Attorney

Karen Jewell, Commissioner

Kenneth Gordon, Commissioner

William Tyson, Executive Director, Levee Board

Cecil Tessier, Assistant Executive Director

Richard Sparks, Levee Board Operations Supt.

Kristy Jewell, Human Resources Analyst

Tiffany Weber, Administrative Program Specialist

Janice Jarreau, Administrative Program Manager

1. Discuss the purchase of new equipment
Mr. Will Tyson advised the committee members that at the last committee meeting, we decided to purchase a Mahindra tractor that we thought was equal to the John Deere tractor on our list.  After investigating the equipment in detail, it was determined the Mahindra tractor being quoted was 70 HP PTO versus the John Deere 100 HP PTO.  Mr. Tyson said the 70 HP PTO was not powerful enough to be used for our purposes.  We would have to compare a Mahindra 106 HP PTO with a five-year warranty to a John Deere 101 HP PTO with a five-year warranty.  The difference using this comparison is only $456.18.  Mr. Tyson recommended going with all John Deere tractors after determining this small difference.  Commissioner Bill Flynn moved, seconded by Commissioner Glenn Angelle and unanimously carried to revise the recommendation of the committee to purchase the Mahindra tractor, and instead purchase all John Deere tractors.  Commissioner Earl Matherne moved, seconded by Commissioner Glenn Angelle and unanimously carried to approve the purchase of the following equipment in 2018:   Four John Deere tractors on state contract with a five-year warranty,  five John Deere clippers on state contract, four John Deere bucket loaders on state contract, two Ford trucks on state contract, three Chevrolet trucks on state contract, and two Chevrolet or GMC dually trucks by bid.  The total expense for the equipment listed was $615,175.29.  

The committee reviewed a list of equipment to be sold in 2018.  This list included five bush hogs, four John Deere tractors, one excavator, and six Ford trucks. Mr. Tyson said a date will be set for the sale once we receive the new equipment.


There being no further business to come before the committee, upon motion by Commissioner Glenn Angelle and unanimously carried, the meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

/s/Moise LeBlanc, Chairman



/s/Nickie Rockforte, 2nd Vice Chairman

/s/Earl Matherne, Member



/s/Harry Marionneaux, Member

/s/Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Chairman


/s/John Grezaffi, Ex-Officio Chairman

After reviewing the list of items to be purchased and sold this year, upon motion by Commissioner Nickie Rockforte, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried, to approve the lists as presented with the total equipment purchase price of 

$616,161.54.   Commissioner Earl Matherne moved, seconded by Commissioner Spencer Harvey and unanimously carried to approve the Equipment Committee Minutes as presented.

                                                                    * * * * *

Mr. Tony German of CPRA reported the supervisor of the Water Institute asked that the board send them three dates for a tour of the facility so that they can schedule.  

Mr. Tyson told the Commissioners that we are currently running pumps in Plaquemine and the Old Ferry Landing to pump water back into the river.  Commissioner Glenn Angelle moved, seconded by Commissioner Jody Meche and unanimously carried to authorize the staff to use overtime for flood fighting measures.
                                                                    * * * * *

Mr. Nicholas Rockforte reported it has been relatively quiet other than legal research.  He said the amended lawsuit on the bike trail now indicates we will not be included in the suit.  He said after looking at the possibility of changing the law through the legislature, it became apparent we may not wish to do so, since it would involve some constitutional matters.  We are trying to set this up so that the municipalities can run with the project, but with our oversite.  Mr. Rockforte said he met with the Mayor of Plaquemine about their possible bike trail, and he understands that we will require landowner agreements.  

                                                                    * * * * *

Commissioner Spencer Harvey moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to authorize the staff to move forward to advertise for fuel, aggregate and the official journal.  

                                                                    * * * * *

There being no further business to come before the board, upon motion by Commissioner Jody Meche and unanimously carried the meeting adjourned.
____________________________________           ____________________________________

Janice Jarreau, Secretary


           John Grezaffi, President

____________________________________

Linda Alwood, Contract Stenographer 
An Equal Opportunity Employer

